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Dates for your Diary: School  

closes on Friday 27th  October for 

half term we will be back open on 

Tuesday 7th November.  

Have a great half term, everyone! 

STUDENTS took a trip to Manchester Reform      

Synagogue to enhance their spiritual, moral,  

social and cultural development (SMSC).  

It was an excellent experience for Coal Clough   

students to learn how Judaism faith is practiced and 

the boys wore the Jewish Caps and learned about 

the synagogue's heritage. Manchester’s is one of 

the oldest  reforms in the UK and our students 

asked lots of questions about this. They were       

interested in learning about the different types of 

faiths that bring people to-

gether across the 

world. They were 

also all a pleasure 

to be with on this 

great visit and acted 

in a mature way… well 

done to all those who went. 

Malham Cove was our perfect location for 

more great Outdoor Education  

IN the run up to Halloween our 

Year 8  pupils took part in a 

pumpkin carving class. Byron 

took time to carve his name in to 

the orange vegetable on 

#NATIONALPUMPKINDAY and 

did it well. This was a great way 

to promote independence and 

creativity with the children. 

Synagogue Visit for SMSC development 

Pumpkin 

Power! 
WE took a group of year ten pupils to      

Malham Cove to learn about the area and 

its surrounding beauty. This was a perfect 

field trip where the boys had the chance to     

explore and take in the views of Pendle Hill 

and its surrounding area. 

Scenes from Harry Potter and The Deathly 

Hallows were filmed all around Malham and 

it was great to see the boys enjoy the trip. 

Once again our year 10 pupils were well 

engaged and learned about the local area 

and took time to paddle in the streams! 

The boys taking 

in the views of 

Pendle Hill

Working towards 

our own goals  
Boxing wellbeing 

OUR girls continue to take part in the 

weekly boxing sessions in Burnley. 

This is a great opportunity to gain their 

confidence and also improve their health 

and wellbeing. Keep it up, girls!  

ENGLISH students 

took their Level 1 

functional skills test 

during an inter-

vention lesson. 

This goes to 

show that with a 

positive mindset 

and channelling 

your energy into 

something else, it 

can be productive 

and beneficial for 

you. Keep working 

hard, boys! 


